
VIA EMAIL 

TO: Department of Transportation, Crosswalks 
 City of Los Angeles, LADOT@LACity.org 
  
CC: The Honorable Mike Bonin, Councilmember, 11th District 
 City of Los Angeles, Mike.Bonin@LACity.org  

 Shany Ebadi, Field Deputy CD11      
 City of Los Angeles, Shany.Ebadi@LACity.org 

 Eric Bruins, Transportation Director CD11 
 City of Los Angeles, Eric.Bruins@LACity.org 

 Alek Bartrosouf, Mobility Deputy CD11 
 City of Los Angeles, Alek.Bartrosouf@LACity.org  

RE: “HAWK” CROSSWALK AT SEPULVEDA & CLOVER 

Dear Department of Transportation: 

There is a crosswalk located at the intersection of Sepulveda Boulevard and 
Clover Ave next to the UCLA University Village Apartments. 

This crosswalk is in both a residential and commercial area with a bike lane. 
The road's average speed is 50mph. 

This crosswalk was brought to our attention by stakeholder, Samuel Lutzker, 
who was almost hit crossing this crosswalk on Nov 12, 2021. 

Many people use this crosswalk from the UCLA Family Housing and the 
current pedestrian signage is ineffective and keeps getting knocked down.  

These concerns should be enough reason for LADOT and LA City Council to re-
evaluate planning in this area.  

At the regularly scheduled meeting held February 16, 2022, the Mar Vista 
Community Council unanimously approved the following policy motion: 

The MVCC is FOR a re-evaluation of the safety of the pedestrian 
crosswalk located at the intersection of Sepulveda Boulevard and 
Clover Ave next to the UCLA University Village Apartments and 
consideration of installation of a High Intensity Activated Crosswalk 
(“HAWK”). 

We hope our action will result in a “HAWK” crosswalk that will benefit the 
Community. Please, contact me if any further information or action is needed. 
 
Thank you for your thoughtful consideration of the matter, 

Kathryn Wheeler, Chair 
Mar Vista Community Council 
Chair@MarVista.org 
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